Cemetery Trustees

Draft Meeting Minutes

5/1/2018

Meeting opened at 5:30 PM

Present were Chairman Susan Weeks, Charlotte Allen, Guy Pike , Sexton Greg Buck, and Mark Eldridge.
Minutes of 3 April 2018 were approved as corrected and ammended.

After discussion with the whole group it was unanimously voted to discontinue of Tru Green lawn
services. If and when services are needed local contractors are available.

An invoice from Mark Eldridge was approved for payment in the amount of $1294.00
It was voted to re-imburse Charlotte Allen $26.89 for a lock box for safe keys.

Payment for Greg Bucks attendance at meetings and installation of the new safe was approved for
$185.00

It was noted that Greg had been in communiction for a stone setting, a burial on May 21, and that four
plots had been sold to the Sislane family.

The removal of a rock wall to create access and the disposal of granite posts was thoroughly discussed.

Both Greg and Mark’s contracts were reviewd in anticipation of renewal next month. No changes were
deemed necessary.

All agreed that filing deeds alphabetically in the new cabinet would be better than filing by themyear
that they were purchased.

A review of a draft letter to Mr. Sweeny concerning moving forward with the rehab of the French
Cemetary was approved to be,sent.

After long discussion it was decided that Chairman Weeks would send a letter to the Selectmen
expressing the Trustees disapproval of placing a solar array in proximity of the Neal Cemetery which is
located on the Gould property.

The next meeting will be at 5:30 PM, 5 June 2018

The meeting adjourned @ 6:15 PM

Public attendance/input is always welcome.

Submitted by Guy Pike, Secretery, Cemetery Trustees



